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The Council on Campus Planning and Usage (CCPU) was given two charges by the Faculty Senate for 2008-09.

1) Update the duties and procedures document of the Council. The duties and procedure document for the Council on Campus Planning and Usage was revised and sent to Faculty Senate. Because it will require changes to the Senate Bylaws regarding CCPU and clarification of the relationship between CCPU and the Master Plan Implementation Team, the document will not be considered by Faculty Senate until Fall.

2) Advocate for the creation of Lactation spaces across campus.

At the April 29, 2007 meeting of the Faculty Senate the following charge was made to CCPU:

Therefore, be it resolved that the Council on Campus Planning and Usage will advocate for the creation of lactation rooms in appropriate locations across campus.  The council will encourage and monitor progress toward the creation of these rooms and report back to the Senate at its first meeting of each semester until the Senate is satisfied that there are sufficient lactation rooms on campus. (Agenda Section IV. Old Business, Item B.)

After receiving our charge, the council met and proceeded as follows:
· Drafted and sent a memo to all campus building representatives as a means of gathering information on the possible sites for lactation rooms, (approved by Dennis DeVolder and e-mailed to building representatives in early November, 2008).

· Received the following timely responses:
1) Western Hall (Michael Stevenson)- Women’s Team Room (WH 110)
2) Currens Hall (Marie Bell)- CH 504 (SP 2009), CH514E (after SP 2009)
3) Horn Field Lodge (Mindy Pfeiffer) – Any of the three lodges not otherwise in use.
4) Greenhouse (Jeff Hillyer)-No appropriate space in this building, but building is close to Waggoner, Currens, Morgan and Western, should the need arise.
5) Simpkins Hall (Joan Livingston-Webber) SI 025- currently has a non-functional sink, so minor renovations would be necessary.

· On November 14, 2008 the Council received an e-mail from Chairman DeVolder instructing it to suspend its efforts to identify appropriate lactation spaces.  This e-mail was in response to a message he received from Cathy Couza expressing concerns over the memo sent to building representatives. A meeting was to be scheduled with Cathy Couza and, potentially, Jackie Thompson, to discuss the issue. The Council ceased its efforts as instructed.

· On February 23, 2009 the Council membership received an e-mail which included a photograph of Western Organization for Women co-president Lora Ebert Wallace standing outside Morgan Hall 213. Behind Professor Ebert Wallace is a sign marking the room as “Future Sight of Lactation Station.” (Photograph courtesy of Professor William Thompson) No further news on this space has materialized.

· On March 11, 2009, Council co-chairs Zellmer and Thompson met with Cathy Couza to discuss the issue.  At this meeting, Couza stated that the University is in compliance with the Nursing Mothers in the Workplace Act because requests for lactation spaces are honored when they are received. In addition, a press release is sent out each year with information on the Nursing Mothers in the Workplace Act, which asks that requests for accommodation be made to the Office of Equal Opportunity & Access.  Thompson and Zellmer were anecdotally informed that a space has been identified in the University Union (an unused janitorial closet), but that it would require significant renovations, including asbestos removal, to be functional as a lactation space, and that no funds are currently appropriated for these renovations.  They were also reminded that the new Multicultural Center will have a dedicated lactation space.  Thompson and Zellmer were encouraged to “pursue this issue through the administrative structure.” (It should be noted that the reason that Faculty Senate and the CCPU are addressing the issue of lactation space is the lack of progress that WOW has made while pursuing the issue “through the administrative structure.”)  Zellmer and Thompson pointed out that there is very little information on nursing mothers rights on the University Web site, other than the Faculty Senate resolution (April 29, 2008) and the Western Organization for Women web site. They also noted that some women might not wish to discuss their needs with a male supervisor. They suggested that a form to request accommodation should be developed for the University’s EOA website, so that requests can be made by filling out a form rather than sending an e-mail to an unknown person on campus. They indicated that information on the location of existing lactation spaces should be available on the University web site and that students should also have access to the rooms.  Since the meeting, additional information on lactation and the Nursing Mothers in the Workplace Act has been added to the EOA office’s web site, but there is currently no list of lactation spaces available on the University web site.
 

Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn Thompson
Linda Zellmer
